
Headlines
Dear Parents and Carers

We are delighted to announce that we have

bought a brand-new minibus for the school.

The minibus has modern features, as well as

air conditioning and reading lights above each

seat. It is like a coach inside and generally

much more comfortable than the older

models. This minibus has been funded by our

excellent PTA who have worked really hard to

provide it for us. I was delighted to have the

official handover last Friday from Lesley

Kinsella and Charlotte Reilly. I would like to

thank all the parents who contributed to our

PTA over the last few years to make this

possible.

The competitive universities evening on

Tuesday was extremely successful and the

feedback from students was excellent. Thank

you to Lucy Gallagher for organising the

evening and to all the staff, parents, alumni

and friends of the school who gave up their

time to conduct the interviews for our

students.

RoundUp is published fortnightly on our website.
http://www.roundwoodpark.co.uk
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Please note that the school will be closed on

Friday 29 November, as per the school

calendar.

Occasional Day

Similarly, the event held for all of the

Harpenden secondary schools at

Rothamsted last week was well received.

The evening dealt with issues in our society

related to drugs, knives and gangs. My

thanks go to Katie Barter for her

organisation and to the parents who took

the time to feed back so positively.

The Year 11 students seem to have coped

very well with their mocks and we now look

forward to getting the results in December.

This year we have decided to hold mock

results day before Christmas so that

students are able to enjoy the holiday

without worrying what their results are.

Have a good weekend.

Alan Henshall

Headteacher

Winter Wear

Please remind your children that hoodies

should not be worn to school. If they are

cold they should wear a coat.

Roundwood Park School Uniform List

http://www.roundwoodpark.co.uk/
http://www.facebook.com/pages/Roundwood-Park-School/168381959856611
https://roundwoodpark.co.uk/roundwood-park-mobile-app/
https://roundwoodpark.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/2019/04/Uniform-List-2019.pdf


Forthcoming Events

Year 10 Consultation Evening

Wednesday 20 November

4.30pm until 7.30pm.

Absence Line

When you call in for absence, please 

use our dedicated 24 hour absence 

line: 

01582 714049

or e-mail us at 

absence@roundwoodpark.co.uk

Please visit the RPS website for further 

information including RPS Calendar; 

Daily Bulletin; Latest News; Letters 

Home; Trips & Visits;

PE News; Vacancies; 

RPS_HouseSystem

Extra-Curricular Clubs Timetable

Please also follow us on Facebook and 

Twitter @RPSCREATIVE; @RPSPE; 

@RPS_Pastoral; @RPSCAREERS

Or download the Roundwood Park 

mobile app to keep up to date.

Residential Trips

Y10 Normandy French Study Trip  

7-11 Feb 2020

Final Balance £194.00 

Due by 22 November

2021 Jay Peaks Ski Trip 

28 Mar-5 Apr 2021

Deposit payment £250.00 

Due by 15 November

Y12 Liverpool Geography Study Trip

6-10 July 2020

Deposit payment £99.00

Due by 18 November.

Y10/9/8 Netball Tour to Swindon

15-17 May 2020

Deposit payment £85.00 

Due by Friday 22 November.

Due to the uncertainty of the Brexit

outcome, if your son/daughter is

travelling on an overseas school trip,

please ensure that their passport is valid

for at least 6 months after the return date

of the trip, and that they have a valid

EHIC card. Please apply to renew these

documents ASAP if they do not have the

correct validity.

Payments

GCSE certificates for exams sat summer

2019 for those students that have left

Roundwood Park School are available to

collect from Reception.

If the certificates are to be collected by a

third party, that person must provide a

completed permission form on collection.

The form can be found on our website, via

the following link:

RPS permission form for collection of exam

results by a third party

Certificates for those students still at

Roundwood Park will be awarded at an

assembly at a later date.

A-level certificates can also be collected, if

needed, however students and parents will

be invited to an awards evening to be held

Wednesday 1 April 2020.

Mrs Darvill, Examinations Officer

GCSE Certificates

Vacancies

Any current vacancies are published on our

website. Please follow the link below:

https://roundwoodpark.co.uk/vacancies/

mailto:absence@roundwoodpark.co.uk
https://roundwoodpark.co.uk/
https://roundwoodpark.co.uk/school-calendar/
https://roundwoodpark.co.uk/daily-bulletin/
https://roundwoodpark.co.uk/general-news/
https://roundwoodpark.co.uk/letters-home/
https://roundwoodpark.co.uk/trips-visits/
https://roundwoodpark.co.uk/pe-news/
https://roundwoodpark.co.uk/vacancies/
https://twitter.com/RPS_HouseSystem
https://roundwoodpark.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/2019/10/Extra-Curricular-Clubs-2019-1.pdf
https://twitter.com/creative_rps
https://twitter.com/RPSPE
https://twitter.com/RPS_Pastoral
https://twitter.com/RPSCAREERS
RPS Permission Slip for collection of exam results by a third party
https://roundwoodpark.co.uk/vacancies/


Year 7

Important Dates – Key Stage 3
See also House Events on page 8 and the RPS calendar on the website for any updates 

Year 8

Year 9

Date Event

19 March 2020 Parent Consultation 

Evening

18 May – 4 June 

2020 

Year 8 Exams

22 May 2020 Sports Day

22-26 June 2020 Enrichment week

8 July 2020 Drug awareness day

Date Event

13 December 2019 Year 7 Disco

6 May 2020 Bully free form

18 May-4 June 

2020

Year 7 Exams

22 May 2020 Sports Day

22-26 June 2020 Enrichment week

2 July 2020 Parent Consultation 

Evening

Date Event

15-17 January 2020 Year 9 Careers sessions

28 January 2020 English Information 

Evening for parents

27 February 2020 KS4 Options Evening

5 March 2020 Parent Consultation 

Evening

11 March 2020 Deadline for KS4 

Options

8-12 June 2020 Year 9 Exams

22-26 June 2020 Enrichment week

https://roundwoodpark.co.uk/school-calendar/


Year 12

Important Dates – Key Stages 4 & 5
See also House Events on page 8 and the RPS calendar on the website for any updates 

Year 10

Year 11

Date Event

20 November 

2019

Parent Consultation 

Evening

23 March 2020 

onwards

Year 10 Exams

1 April 2020 Work Shadowing Day

22 May 2020 Sports Day

22-26 June 2020 Enrichment week

Date Event

18 December 2019 Y12 host Senior 

Citizens’ Christmas 

Party

26 March 2020 Y12 Parent 

Consultation Evening

27 April 2020 Y12 Exams start

11 May 2020 Y12 Professional 

Placement Week

22 May 2020 Sports Day

22-26 June 2020 Reading Week

Date Event

14 January 2020 Post 16 Advice Evening

23 January 2020 Parent Consultation 

Evening

31 January 2020 Deadline for Sixth Form 

applications

11 May 2020 GCSE Exams start

Year 13

Date Event

2 December 2019 Y13 Mock exams start

12 March 2020 Y13 Parent Consultation 

Evening

14 May 2020 Y13 Leavers’ Breakfast

18 May 2020 A Level exams start

23 June 2020 Y13 Clearance Day

25 June 2020 Y13 Leavers’ Ball

https://roundwoodpark.co.uk/school-calendar/




RPS commemorate 
Armistice Day

On Monday, all students and staff gathered onto the playground to commemorate those

who lost their lives in past and present conflicts. A two-minute silence started at 11am,

beginning and ending with the Last Post played by L Hume (12S). This year marks 100

years since the first two-minute silence was observed to mark Armistice Day on 11

November 1919, a year after the end of the First Wold War.

Following this, all house leaders and captains laid wooden crosses in the flower beds

outside the drama block. Each cross had been decorated and personalised by members of

each form. After the crosses were laid, the Environment Captains, S Barr (13S) and T

Marsh (13O), read the poems ‘War Photographer’ and ‘Cemetery on Memorial Day’.

Despite the tragic reason why we reflect on the day, it was lovely to see the whole school

come together in an effort to honour the soldiers who lost their lives to fight for our

country.

I Mercer (13GT)



RPS commemorate 
Armistice Day

Mr Henshall read the following poem to students on Monday.

Requiem for strangers by Barry Porteus

I discovered recently, heroes I'd never known.

The first, a young man, lost in his prime

On the blood red Flanders fields.

He gave his life so that we could be

Free from oppression, fear and hate

How did he feel that day? Did he know

What he was fighting for?

Or did he answer the call, life's grand adventure

Along with his pals. Did they also die?

The second, an older man, and wiser too.

One to whom others would turn

To seek assurance and courage.

A leader of modest rank.

At Thiepval Wood he gave his all

There would be for him no guiding hand

Just a name on cold stone in rank and file.

Alongside, comrades who fell that day.

One family, two brothers in arms and blood.

One grieving mother, two lost sons

Two wives to mourn their passing.

I never knew them and never will

But I will remember them!



Diversity and Wellbeing at RPS:

Anti-Bullying Week 2019

This week saw the return of our Anti-Bullying themed week at Roundwood. After the

success of the event last year, we were keen to make it even bigger and better this year!

The week’s key focus was to spread awareness of the issues caused by bullying, and to

promote diversity at RPS. The planning of this week was left to the house leaders and

diversity and wellbeing team, all organised in a conference led by Mrs Mansfield and Mrs

Brown alongside the Diversity and Wellbeing captains, A Birch (13W), A Yalden (13O)

and C Bateman (13GT).

Each house was given different lunchtimes to schedule their anti-bullying themed

activities in and a wide variety of activities were provided for the students. On Tuesday,

Frank House led a Jigsaw Puzzle event, in which students were handed pens and pieces

of a big jigsaw puzzle to sign their name on, to demonstrate that every person is different

like a puzzle piece, but together we should all be included and celebrate our differences.



Diversity and Wellbeing at RPS

Anti-Bullying Week 2019 (Continued)

On Wednesday, the library was filled with Anti-Bullying drama pieces that depicted the

issues of bullying and how we can overcome them, which proved popular with many

students.

Another activity held was the decorating of a ‘positive wall’ on the windows of one of

the classrooms, led by Mandela House as a way to help boost self esteem through

positive and kind messages. Students from Grey-Thompson also hung positive messages

on a tree in the main concourse.

Overall, this week has been a great success and we are very thankful to everyone who has

taken part, supported or helped our Anti-Bullying week thrive!

E Craig (10F)

Change Starts with Us!' #RPUS #FWW



Geography Super Stars

39 of our RPS Geographers attended the annual inter-school WorldWise local quiz 2019,

this year held at St George’s School. The local quiz format involves a University

Challenge style face-to-face quiz for multiple teams of three students, aimed at students

in Years 8 - 10.

We are very proud of all our students, particularly the Year 8 and 9 teams that placed in

the top three!

Well done to all the students involved, it was a fun evening.

Mrs S Eburn, Head of Geography



British Heart Foundation - Restart a Heart Day
Year 10 PSHCE

On Tuesday 15 October, during their PSHCE activity day, Year 10 participated in

the British Heart Foundation’s ‘Restart a Heart Day’ for the second year running.

The aim of this initiative is to teach as many people as possible, in one day, the

skills needed to help someone who has suffered a cardiac arrest.

East of England Ambulance Service volunteer staff joined us on the day to help

with the training. Students were also taught how to respond in an emergency and

how to put someone in the recovery position.

All students came away from the training with vital lifesaving skills and increased

confidence in what to do during a medical emergency. Well done to Year 10 and

thank you to the NHS volunteer staff who gave up their precious time to be with

us.

Mrs Cunningham

PSHCE Lead

Did you know - the British Red Cross has produced some free first aid apps 

which feature simple, easy-to-learn skills for a range of  first aid situations?

Have first aid at your fingertips wherever you go. 

The apps also allow you to set up emergency alerts for your area.

The app is available in the Apple App Store and Google Play. 

https://www.redcross.org.uk/first-aid/first-aid-apps




‘Breaking the Chain’ Theatre Performance on 
Friday 8th November

Last Friday 8th November, Theatre Alter Ego came into school to deliver their ‘Breaking

the Chain’ performance to students in Years 8 and 9.

The show is an applied theatre production, commissioned by the Hertfordshire

Safeguarding Children Partnership, aimed at tackling youth violence and knife crime.

The theatre company did an amazing job and gave our students a fantastic opportunity

to think about and reflect on this difficult issue and the very serious consequences

involved.

Well done to Years 8 and 9 for their full engagement on the day.



Art ceramic evening for Year 9 boys produced 
fabulous creative outcomes

Art recently hosted a ceramic making evening for Year 9 boys and the sweet jar work they

created which represented an extension of their class ‘sweet project’ work was amazing.

Students had the opportunity to experience relief work using plaster of Paris. Working

independently, they created a relief sculpture and developed an understanding of casting

and how sculpture artists work to produce relief pieces.

We in art are proud of the work they produced. Well done all.

Mrs Jenkins, Art



RPS Drama

It has been a busy week in Drama!

On Wednesday 13th November our Year 13s with Year 12 technical support performed

their devised performance exam brilliantly. The group have worked incredibly effectively

since September on a really original piece created out of their ideas

based around national identity and cultural erosion. It follows 2 storylines in a Complicite

style. One from England and one from Bhutan.

On the lunchtime of Wednesday 13th November, our Year 10 GCSE group performed in

the library as part of Anti-Bullying week. They have been a credit to themselves and their

parents so far with the way they have approached their GCSE course and are really

starting to grow in confidence.

On top of that, we also had House drama on Thursday 14th November where our Year

10s led each house with an abridged version of a Roald Dahl Story that they created

during the first 4 periods of Thursday, performing it to 90 Roundwood Primary students

in the afternoon.



RPS Drama

Continued..

If that wasn't enough, we have been busy in the process of casting this year's National

Theatre Connections play, Crusaders by Frances Poet. We were really pleased with the

amount of students auditioning and the quality of work produced. We now have some

difficult decisions to make!

We currently have projects and clubs running for every year group. Please encourage

your son/daughter to come and see us for information. There is always something

amazing in drama to get involved with.

Lastly and most importantly! Please help us celebrate and support the great efforts

that many of our students show, as well as the brilliant work happening in art,

textiles, photography and music on twitter by following us on Twitter @creative_RPS

Please feel free to retweet anything you want to share and do tag us in to anything

creative outside of school that our students are involved with. Their great work

highly deserves widespread support.

Mike Garbutt

Subject leader for Drama, Head of Expressive Arts

https://twitter.com/creative_rps


Year 8 students create astonishing theatrical 
make-up for Halloween

We asked our Year 8 art students to create special effects make up as an additional activity

for home learning. We received some fabulous and exciting results that were technically

excellent and super creative! We are proud to showcase some of their work here, which

would comfortably sit on stage. Talented students, some of who have taken stage makeup

courses, have created gruesome outcomes.

Very well done! Mrs Jenkins, Art

Pictured creations are by: A Swan (8O), C Rishworth (8GT), I Calixte-Barnett (8O), L Brocklehurst

(8C) and M Piepgrass (8W) and H Garbutt (8F).



Speed Dating Interview Preparation 
for Sixth Formers

The Sixth Form common room was like a hive on Tuesday evening; full of conversations

and questions that got our current Oxbridge applicants thinking. “What gets lost in

translation?”; “Is globalisation a good thing?”; “Would you rather be a novel or a

poem?” The 21 applicants this year commented on how enjoyable the evening flowed,

giving them the opportunity to articulate the love of their subjects to other experts in the

field. Many of the students have attended lectures in London, have read extensively

around their subjects, spent time at summer schools dedicated to enhancing their love of

learning and were therefore able to talk extensively around their chosen subjects.

A huge thank you to all the parents and Roundwood Park Alumni who helped to hold

the “speed dating” interviews, as well as teachers giving up their time.

From the 21 applicants there are 15 different subjects being applied for and we would

welcome parents to come forward if they have any expertise in the sciences (Biology,

Chemistry, Physics, Biomedical Science, Biochemistry and Veterinary Medicine), the

Social Sciences (including PPE and Economics), Humanities and English; as well as

Maths and computing to help us prepare them further. If you are able to help, please

contact Mrs Gallagher l.gallagher@roundwoodpark.co.uk

mailto:l.gallagher@roundwoodpark.co.uk


Spanish Department takes centre stage
with a visit from Onatti Theatre Productions

Year 9 and 10 Spanish students enjoyed a fantastic opportunity to listen to Spanish in a

real-life context during a visiting theatre performance in the Drama Studio this week.

“La Primera Cita” was a story about the insecurities of two young Spaniards off on their

first date! They couldn’t decide what to wear or where they should go! Decisions,

decisions! We were kept entertained throughout by helping them decide, and even

enjoyed audience participation from two unsuspecting Year 10 students!

We look forward to welcoming Onatti Theatre Productions back in the spring term for

the German and French plays.

Mrs Davies, Head of MFL



Former student is spotted for her outstanding 
textiles work by Central St Martins

Niamh Presley Sheppard finished RPS as the Most Improved Student in Art, achieving

this award for her commitment to Art Textiles and the improvement she made during Year

11. Niamh is continuing her success having been invited for interview at Central St

Martins for a BA (Hons) Fashion: Fashion Design Womenswear and also to The London

College of Fashion for a BA (Hons) Fashion Design and Technology Menswear. Having

only just started her Level 3 Diploma, it is exceptional for a student to be invited for

interview at the most prestigious Art University and this is testament to Niamh’s flare,

work ethic and deep commitment to design.

Niamh is currently studying a Level 3 diploma at the London College of Fashion and

Retail - from here her work was highlighted, connections were made with the degree

courses and interviews attended.

Due to her age, Niamh will be coached by Central St Martins alongside her current course

to ensure she is ready to start the BA (Hons) Fashion.

Niamh has also had the opportunity to meet and discuss her work with Zandra Rhodes,

whose work had inspired some of the designs Niamh had created at RPS.

Roundwood Park are so proud of her success and we look forward to seeing more of her

work and what she does next. Well done Niamh.

Niamh meeting Zandra Rhodes Garments created 

using using woven 

ribbon

Niamh’s Rhodes 

inspired

textile print



Taekwon-Do National 
Champion

R Crafford (8F) has been participating in

Taekwon-Do for just over 2 years. He

recently competed at the UKITF National

Championship at The University of

Hertfordshire, taking home a silver medal

in the Boys Under 14s Sparring category.

Well done Rory for your success. We are

very proud of your commitment and

achievement in this sport.

Chess Club
Fridays, 3.30 – 4.30pm

The students in chess club have made good

progress this term. The autumn chess

tournament is currently in progress with

medals and certificates for those finishing

with more points.

Chess improvement comes from playing

many casual games, matches and

tournaments. Weekly session consists of

structured lesson from our syllabus,

interactive puzzle and casual games with

analysis.

Spring Term 2020 (10 Jan – 27 March):

Students in all years are invited to attend

the school chess club, either as complete

beginners, or already knowing how to

move the pieces.

To reserve your place for next term please

contact Mr Kumar on 07951 414489 or by

emailing efrocltd@gmail.com

mailto:efrocltd@gmail.com


Wellbeing and Mental Health

Families Feeling Safe Supports 
Anti-Bullying Week - Strategies 

for Staying Safe 

Families Feeling Safe are supporting

anti-bullying week and do so throughout

the year with their courses and

programmes.

Please see a blog they have written

"Bullying – Strategies for Staying Safe"

with a link to their Anti-Bullying

animation.

To find out about other parent courses

and Protective Behaviours training please

visit ww.familiesfeelingsafe.co.uk or visit

their Facebook page.

At Roundwood Park, we have

adopted 'Five Ways to Wellbeing'; an

approach to help support all our

wellbeing, including our mental health.

Over the coming editions we will be

sharing ideas and links to helpful

organisations that may be of use to you

and your family.

This week we have included a guide to

'Social Media and its Influencers' which

you may want to discuss with your child.

This is a series of guides from

www.nationalonlinesafety.com. This is

especially significant as this week we have

been focusing on the online aspect of

bullying during our Anti-Bullying Week

and House Leaders in every form are

delivering a special message from the

Diana Award and Vodafone about online

safety called 'My Digital World’.

In order to keep yourselves informed

please spend 90 seconds watching Online

Safety for Parents.

It is so important that as parents and

schools we understand the digital world

and the impact it can have on the mental

health of young people. As we go through

the year we will be highlighting strategies

with students so that they can keep

themselves mentally healthy and the

importance of not just our physical

wellbeing but our mental health as well.

If you have any ideas or questions please

get in touch.

Mrs C Brown, Mental Health Lead

Five Ways to Wellbeing

https://familiesfeelingsafe.co.uk/bullying-strategies-for-staying-safe/
http://www.familiesfeelingsafe.co.uk/
https://www.facebook.com/FamiliesFeelingSafe
http://www.nationalonlinesafety.com/
https://youtu.be/C3YZhVddmIs








Students deliver ‘Warrior Packs’ to cancer patients at  

the Lister Hospital

On Friday 8th November twelve Roundwood Park students, led by Charity Captains A Eckley

(13S), S Singer (13W) and R Scott (13W), visited the Lister Hospital Chemotherapy Centre &

Children’s ward, in Stevenage, to hand out ‘Warrior Packs’ to patients undergoing

chemotherapy.

The Warrior Packs which were decorated by students were made up of donations of items

(eg candles, socks, lip balm etc) with the intention of bringing some comfort to patients

during a particularly unstable and difficult time in their lives.

Many thanks to the Charity Captains and the students involved for the organisation of this

worthwhile endeavour and to parents, students and staff for the kind donations.

Staff at the Lister Hospital, the Hospital’s Charity and patients and their families were very

grateful for these tokens of kindness, as evident in the messages of thanks they have sent to

us.

The dedication of the Charity Captains made this possible and their work was admired by

patients, their families and staff at Lister Hospital:

“Thank you to the fantastic Roundwood Park School! Your kind gifts will make such a

difference to our patients. Thank you for helping us make a difference” – Fundraiser for

ENHH Charity

“Massive thank you to Roundwood Park School for their donations of 'Warrior bags' to

Cancer services and the Children's Ward today- these beautifully decorated bags contain lots

of very useful bits and bobs to give comfort to patients!” – East & North Hertfordshire

Hospital’s Charity

F Lynch (130), Communications Captain



Students deliver ‘Warrior Packs’ to the Lister Hospital

Received via Facebook message from Peggy 
Madden. 

I would like to congratulate your pupils on their trip 
to Macmillan Centre at Lister Hospital on Friday the 
8th November.  I happen to have been one of the 
people having treatment on that day and it was a 
pleasant surprise to see the children come in very 
quietly and orderly, no fuss no noise. I received one 
of the bag they gave out to all persons receiving 
treatment that day and they were so nice and 
pleasant when they gave them to us.

They are a credit to your school and should be 
praised for first collecting the item's in the bags but 
also their behaviour in not a very nice environment. 

Thank you for making my day and a lot of other 
people as well.

Keep up the good work.



Brave the Shave

M Piepgrass (8W) is braving the shave for Macmillan Cancer
Support and will be shaving off all her hair on 22nd November.
Please see the below information:

I would really appreciate if you would donate some money. All the
money that I raise will help support those who are fighting the
fight that many have lost. I am doing this because I want to help
people who are battling cancer. I know so many people whose
families are struggling with the loss of a loved one or the suffering
of a loved one. The money you give will help provide physical,
emotional and financial support to people whose lives have been
affected by cancer.

At lunchtime on the 22nd November, all the staff and students can
come and watch my head being shaved. There will be donation
boxes going around school to collect some money. You can also
support me by going online to my Just Giving account
https://www.justgiving.com/fundraising/megan-piepgrass-brave-
the-shave

Thank you!

https://www.justgiving.com/fundraising/megan-piepgrass-brave-the-shave


Mr Rowlands does Movember

Students may have noticed the ridiculous moustache that I have been sporting

recently. This is not a personal style I am looking to adopt. It is in fact a Mo for

Movember, in support of Macmillan Cancer Support, one of our school’s

charities.

I have completed Movember on a number of occasions over the years starting with

a clean shave at the beginning of the month. This year I wanted to make the most

of the beard and start the month with my biggest moustache to date. If it makes

you laugh or cringe please share my JustGiving page or better still make a

donation.

Many thanks.

https://www.justgiving.com/fundraising/rowlands-movember

Mr Rowlands, Achievement Mentor & Head of Frank House

https://www.justgiving.com/fundraising/rowlands-movember


Rotary Shoe Box Appeal 2019

Many thanks to everyone who supported the shoe box appeal this year.

We have donated 153 boxes to the Rotary Club which is a fantastic effort.

Congratulations to GT who donated the most boxes this year with 47. Final

results are as follows:

1st GT

2nd Mandela

3rd Cadbury

4th Owens

5th Wilberforce

6th Frank

7th Scott

Mrs R. Porter (PE department)



Scott 100 pts

Cadbury 93 pts

Frank 89 pts

GT 88 pts

Mandela 85 pts

Wilberforce 80 pts

Owens 68 pts

House Running Totals:

Date Event

22 Nov Grey-Thompson host School Sleepout 

in support of  Herts Young Homeless

9-13 Dec Grey-Thompson Charity Week

HOUSE

Autumn Term Events:































CHRISTMAS WREATH MAKING EVENING

Wednesday 27th November 2019

7:00pm to 9:30pm

Roundwood Park School, Canteen.

Join us for a fun evening where you will learn the skills to be able to make your own 

Christmas door wreath in the traditional way.

£38.00 to include;

All materials and tuition to make your Christmas wreath

Glass of fizz on arrival

Tea/coffee and mince pies

If you would like to book, please email d.fulham@roundwoodpark.co.uk








